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The Kiwanis e DGE
EC&C District  -  Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa,  Founded  Dec.ember 1917

“Serving the Children of  the World” December  17, 2004

Celebrating 86 Years of  Community Service

On the menu:   Grilled Chicken Breast served with Market Fresh Vegetables and Potatoes

Friday, December 24
There will be NO LUNCHEON

MEETING

 Friday, December 31
There will be NO LUNCHEON

MEETING

The Best of  the Season to all our
Club Members, and see you in

2005!
Rita  Harper and Mike Kruger

Official visit of
Dr. John Button,

District Governor for EC&C,
Eastern Canada and the

Caribbean

Please inform the Kiwanis office if  you are bringing a guest

All Kiwanis Clubs in Division 12 are invited to attend!
A Caucus Meeting will follow, and each club is encouraged to report.

Let’s come out in big numbers to welcome Governor John!

Friday, January 7, 2005  12:30 - 2:00 pm
Fairmont Chateau Laurier, Laurier Room (beside Ballroom)
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Committee Meetings
Mon Dec 20 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 5:30 Staples
Tue Dec 21 Bed Race 12:00 Courtyard By Marriott
Wed.Jan 5  Interclub Sports and Social, 7:00pmKathleen Holst’s
Thu. Jan 6  Seniors/Hands-On 7:30 pm Staples

The Kiwanis eDGE is published by
The Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa
63 Sparks Street, Suite 601
Ottawa, ON   K1P 5A6

Phone(613)233-1900    Fax 233-3718
Web: http://www.ottawakiwanis.org
email:  office@ottawakiwanis.org

CharitableRegistration.#0306589-65-10

Board of  Directors, Executive 2004-05
President Derek Finley
Immed. Past President David Daubney
President-Elect Sam Bhargava
Vice-Presidents Bill Gosewitz

Neil McDonald
Honorary Treasurer      Jane Flain
Honorary Secretary Martin Diegel

Directors (9)
Guy Bourbonniere
Harold Feder Peter Patafie
Patrick McGarry Phil Rossy
Dawn Morewood Chris Thompson
Peter Nadeau Doug Wilson

Rita Harper: Administrative Manager
& eDGE editor
ritaharper@ottawakiwanis.org
Mike Kruger:  Bookkeeper/Admin Assistant
michealkruger@ottawakiwanis.org

http://photos.ottawakiwanis.org

http://meetings.ottawakiwanis.org
http://roses.ottawakiwanis.org

http://newmembers.ottawakiwanis.org
Weekly meeting Friday 12:30 p.m. at
the Fairmont Chateau Laurier, 1
Rideau Street

For information on our club, that is used for press releases, go to:  http://media.ottawakiwanis.org

Birthdays week  of  Dec. 18 -Jan 8

Dec 18 Allan Castledine
Dec 21 Guy Milne
Dec 24 William Shenkman

Mukesh Gupta
Dec 26 Chris Thompson
Dec 28 Sharon Walsh
Jan 3 Tom Pullen

Kathleen Holst
Jan 7 Tom Belton
Jan 8 Steve Moore

Happy Birthday to all!

Raffle Prize
Congratulations  to Kathleen
Holst, who won tickets to see the
Ottawa 67’s, to David Daubney
who won tickets to see the 67’s
donated by Bill Gosewitz, and to
our guest, Sandra Mayer who won
weekday green fees donated by
Guy Dagenais.

 Thank you all for contributing. $84
was raised for our General
Account.

Interclubs  held
The following attended an
Interclub with the Kiwanis Club of
Riverside, on December 8:

Lt. Gov. Rick Barrigar
President Derek Finley
Buck Madden
Brian McGarry

The following attended an
Interclub with the Kiwanis Club
of  Bytown on December 14:

Lt. Gov. Rick Barrigar
President Derek Finley
Brian Quinn
Sam Bhargava
Ron Wing

Upcoming Meetings
Jan 14 Wayne Scanlan, “Raise The Roof  For Roger”
Jan 21 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING,

  -  No guest speaker , no guests please
Jan 28 Keith Powell II - “Canada -U.S. Relations: Moving Forward”
Feb 4 To be announced
Feb 11 Valentine’s Day Luncheon - Suzy Delorme on piano
Feb 18 Daniel Igali,
Feb 25 Dr. Robert Roberts, Univ of  Ottawa Heart Institute

Ottawa 67’s Hockey Night  -
Friday, March 4/05
Join us for a family night with
friends, family, office staff, etc.
Tickets are only $10 each and can be
purchased by  contacting Cathy
James-Zelney at 836-7971 or email:
catherine.zelney @rbc.com

Weekly Invocations for 2005
The Spiritual Aims Committee is
organizing the Invocation schedule
for  2005. We have now booked
January and February but there are
openings beginning in March to the
rest of  the year.

If any member of the Club  feels
moved to open one or two of  our
weekly luncheons with an
Invocation,  it would be greatly
appreciated by the committee and
I’m sure the rest of  the Club.
Please contact Bill Harsh at 860-
3962 or the Kiwanis office.

Meeting  December 17/04
President Derek was happy to see
such a good turnout for the
Holiday Roundtable.  A pleasant
time for everyone to enjoy a good
meal with their Kiwanis  friends.

Thank you to the Music
Committee members, who led
everyone in singing some of  the
Holiday classics.

President Derek’s
Thought For The Week:
 “Season’s Greetings to
everyone, and all the best in
the New Year!”

Members’ attendance on
Dec 17/04  -  63

Total attendance  -  68

Total Membership  - 194
  Committee and other makeups

for the week -  23

http://media.ottawakiwanis.org
http://www.ottawakiwanis.org
http://newmembers.ottawakiwanis.org
http://photos.ottawakiwanis.org
http://roses.ottawakiwanis.org
http://meetings.ottawakiwanis.org
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Cadets Committee

Thank you to the following
who  helped with the Air
Cadet Christmas dinner on
Dec 16:
 President Derek Finley, Sam
Bhargava, Neil McDonald,
Bill Gosewitz, Patrick
McGarry, Mike St. Louis, Guy
Milne, Sandra Presley, Allan
Castledine, Ron Vincent, and
Bob Vergette

The evening was flawless
thanks to the participation of
seven from the parent’s
committee, and eleven from
our Club.  This was the largest
turnout of  Kiwanians in
recent memory.

Special thanks goes out to
Sandra Presley, who organized
the event AND Michel
Podeszfinski and his staff  at
the Rivermead for once again
cooking\carving the turkeys.

Our next meeting will be on
January 24.

**  Good News Network **
Congratulations to Val Wilkins
who has  joined  the team of
Sponsored Youth  Administrators
for Circle K in Eastern Canada.

We will have a complete bio on
Val in the FRESH K-ray next
month.

Val brings a wealth of  experience
to the position like all of  our
District Administrators and I
know you will be very impressed
with her abilities and her drive to
grow Circle K.

Les Gagne
EC&C District Office

LAST CHANCE FOR STOCKING STUFFER TICKETS
FOR THE

YUK YUK’S COMEDY NIGHT FOR PARKINSON’S
Saturday, January 22, 2005, 7:30 PM,

At the Tudor Hall, 3750 North Bowesville Road

$22 at the door, BUT FOR YOU,  $20 from Larry Haffner in
advance

Why not get a group together for a truly fun-
filled evening??

Parkinson Society Ottawa has arranged a perfect antidote for the
mid-winter doldrums: an exclusive two-hour Yuk Yuk’s show
featuring headline comedian Scott Faulconbridge and stand-up
comics Tony Krolo and David Pryde.

Lots of  free parking and unobstructed seating. All proceeds to
Parkinson Society Ottawa.

Sympathy of  the Club goes out
to Lise Pichette, Administrative
Assistant at the EC&C District
Office, in memory of  her mother
Madame Pichette,  who passed
away last week.  Services were
held on Saturday.

Sympathy of  the Club also goes
out to Major Max Bulmer’s and
his wife, Helen, in memory of
Helen’s sister, Bernice
Hetherington, who passed away in
her 73rd year, in Sault Ste. Marie.
Our thoughts are with both of
these families at this time.

BINGHAMTON
SENATORS

VS
ST. JOHN MAPLE LEAFS

JANUARY 22, 2005
COREL CENTRE

WE HAVE RESERVED 70
TICKETS IN THE 100
LEVEL FOR THE GAME
JANUARY 22 AT THE
COREL CENTRE.

THESE TICKETS WILL BE
HELD FOR US UNTIL
JANUARY 4.

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED
PLEASE E-MAIL BRIAN
QUINN AT
brian.quinn@sympatico.ca

PLEASE DO NOT
CONTACT THE KIWANIS
OFFICE.  BRIAN QUINN
WILL CORDINATE WITH
OUR OFFICE AND THE
COREL CENTRE.

TICKETS ARE $22 EACH.
BRIAN WILL NEED TO
KNOW HOW MANY
TICKETS YOU WANT AND
YOUR MEANS OF
PAYMENT (CHEQUE OR
CREDIT CARD). CHEQUES
SHOULD BE MADE
PAYABLE TO THE
KIWANIS CLUB OF
OTTAWA.

IN THE CASE OF CREDIT
CARD PAYMENT, THE
KIWANIS CLUB OFFICE
WILL USE YOUR CREDIT
CARD NUMBER AS
RECORDED IN THEIR
FILE. Brian Quinn
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‘RAISE THE ROOF  FOR ROGER’ WEEK
COMING IN JANUARY 2005

A line-up including Hall
of  Fame coach,  Scotty
Bowman, NHL alumni
and corporate support,
eagerly joined the Ottawa
Senators Foundation for
‘Raise the Roof  for
Roger’, from Monday,
January 10 to Saturday,
January 15, to
commemorate the work
of  Roger Neilson and
raise funds for Roger’s
House - pediatric
palliative care facility set
to serve the National
Capital Region and
Western Quebec in 2005.

The events for the week
include:
Monday, Breakfast
launch with Scotty
Bowman at the Corel
Centre and live on Sports
Radio 1200 THE TEAM;

Tuesday, Thank Your
Coach Day;

Thursday, Roger’s Crazy
Tie Day;

Friday, Esso 3-on-3
Hockey Classic at the
Corel Centre; and

Saturday, Spartacat’s
Kids Skate with Senators
Alumni and the OutCare
Foundation Celebration
Telethon on CJOHTV
and simulcast on TEAM
1200.

‘Raise the Roof  for
Roger’ events start early
on Monday, January 10
at 5:30 a.m. with a live
morning show
broadcasting from the
Corel Centre at the
breakfast launch,
featuring keynote speaker
Scotty Bowman.

TEAM 1200 will
continue its
unprecedented week-long
radio-thon, featuring high
profile guests and major
corporate sponsors, up
until its simulcast of  the
telethon on Saturday.

The breakfast launch is
from 7:30 a.m. to 9 a.m.
on the Corel Centre ice.

For $100. a ticket, guests
will be served breakfast,
receive a copy of  Wayne
Scanlon’s new book,
Roger’s World, and two
tickets to the Esso 3-on-3
Hockey Classic on Friday,
featuring four NHL
alumni teams.

A ticket order form is
attached for your
convenience
or click on the following
link for a cleaner copy:

http://
www.ottawasenators.com/
Insider/Newsletter/
NewCorel/
Roger_Breakfast_new.pd

(If  you wish to be part of
a Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa
table, please contact the
Kiwanis office or Clive
Woolley at 562-6430.)

NOTE:  There will not be an
eDGE Newsletter

 until the week of  Jan 10

http://www.ottawasenators.com/
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